Oregon State University Retirement Association

Meeting Minutes - Friday, September 15, 2006

Members present: David Eiseman, Erin Haynes, Kathy Heath, Bobbye Koeper, Ken Krane, Kathy Meddaugh, Mike Rainbolt and Gary Tiedeman. 

President Ken Krane called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. The minutes of Friday, August 18 were corrected to read that Kathy Heath has the sign up sheet for University Day, not Bobbye Koeper.

The treasurer’s report was not available; Kathy Meddaugh will e-mail the report to the Board. She noted that our Foundation Account has a healthy balance. Discussion was held about the possibility of giving two scholarships this year, and to continue to give the members valuable benefits such as the Women’s Basketball game and pizza feed last year.

Old Business:
Golf Tournament Report. Bill Brennan, Chair of the Tournament, was not present to give the official report. The event went very well, except for a lack of food for some of the golfers. This will be an area for next year’s committee to address.  Bill has asked to step down from this responsibility; Rich Koeper and Gary Meddaugh were suggested as possible committee members. The date just after Labor Day seems to work well.
University Day. There will not be an OSURA table this year as they all were assigned when we called. (After this report Laura Nichols was able to arrange for a table to be shared with ALL) OSURA is furnishing the ushers for the event. 
AROHE Membership. OSURA is an official member of this association and has received the 1st newsletter. The newsletter contained parking information and it was noted that some universities give free parking. Jean Peters is on the OSU Parking Committee and wishes to be replaced. There was one volunteer for this committee from the membership. Ken Krane will follow up with this. 

Jean Peters is attending the regional meeting in Bellingham and will report on this at a future meeting. We have been asked to sponsor one of these regional meetings. Ken Krane will contact Les Dunnington and George Keller to see if they are still interested in helping.  It was suggested that the golf tournament be held at this same time. 

OSURA Talent Show. Gary Tiedeman reported on some dates that the Majestic Theatre is available. In January, Sunday 21st and Sunday 28th are available, In February, Sunday, February 4 and 11; March: Saturday, March 24, Sunday, March 15, Friday March 30 and Saturday March 31. Kathy Meddaugh suggested deleting the 21 of January as Sister Cities has a program on the 19th. Gary will check the University calendar. Erin Haynes will check other dates. The date should be locked-in soon and it was suggested that this be done by e-mail
Recruiting surviving spouses of retirees as members is something that still needs to be accomplished.
Newsletter. It is behind schedule. There will be stories about the three new board members, Ken’s president’s letter, and information on the Golf Tournament, OSU Retirees who went to the College World Series, Talent Show and orange card as well as a story on Ron Lovell as the retiring editor
New Business. 
Travel Series. Jane Donovan sent Ken Krane some information about a travel film series sponsored by Linn Benton Community College. The possibility of sending this information out to the membership was discussed. Erin Haynes suggested that a discount of $2.00 off the $20.00 ticket for all the events be negotiated. Ken will call about this possibility. It was noted that January 28 is one of the dates and should not be considered for the Talent Show.
Volunteers. Four more volunteers are needed for OSU Connect Program. Erin Haynes, Ken Krane, Gary Tiedeman and Kathy Meddaugh volunteered.
Nominations. David Eiseman asked about appointing a committee for nominations and what the possible timetable should be. It was agreed to appoint this committee at the next meeting and to review the membership for possible names.
Other. Mike Rainbolt asked that scholarship funding be considered further. He asked the Board to consider The Benton County Foundation for future fund raising and a long term endowment for the OSURA scholarships. The scholarship of $1000 can be endowed for a total of $25,000. This long-term endowment could be accomplished over a 10 year period with a $2,500 donation each year. OSU faculty or retired faculty members have scholarships at The Benton County Foundation. Mike has several scholarships that he has developed for ROTC students; the OSU Foundation was not interested in handling these at the time he started.  Ken Krane will set up a meeting with Bill Wilkins, Mike Rainbolt, and Kathy Heath to discuss this option. 
Kathy Meddaugh brought up the idea of connecting with the Benton County Historical Society. She has Dave Nicodemus’ old typewriter and wants a place to donate it. She thinks it would be interesting to have a display of an old classroom. Erin Haynes suggested that she talk to Mary Gallagher from the Benton County Historical Society. Tom Wogaman and Jo Anne Trow also would be good resources.

Meeting Adjourned at 11:20.

Respectfully Submitted,

Kathy Heath, Acting Secretary
